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TIME: 
PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

APRIL 26, 1982 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

Mayor J. V. Stone 
Deputy-Mayor Nora Lake 
Councilmembers Russell Sweetman 

Charles Taylor 
Jeffrey Siler 
James Singer 
Shirley Heintz 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Assistant City Manager Joseph Minner 

Mr. Bruce Zeigler, representing the Chamber of Corrnnerce, reviewed for 
Council, plans for the Americana Festival to be held Monday, July 5, 1982, 
which is the legal holiday for the 4th of July. They are asking for assistance 
in traffic control and pedestrian traffic. Depending upon good weather 
conditions, the Committee expects 12 to 15 thousand people in attendance for 
the Festival. Their plans are to close Main and Franklin between the hours 
of 8:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M .. They ask that the streets be cleaned by the 
City of Centerville and Washington Township . 

Following an interview with Anne Elliott Rausch, Council concurred that 
she be appointed as a member of the City Beautiful Commission. Necessary 
legislation will be prepared. 

Council concurred that additional applicants be solicited for appointment 
on the Board of Architectural Review. Currently there is o~vacancy on the 
Board. 

Council reviewed a proposed Facility Use Policy for use of the Community 
Room by various organizations. Council concurred that assignments be made on 
a first come, first serve basis, that a charge of $10.00 be required from 
non-resident groups and that the use be limited to non-profit organizations. 
The remainder of the proposed Facility Use Policy is adequate. 

Amendments to the organization and charge of Boards and Corrnnissions will 
be discussed during a future Council Work Session. 

Council discussed the single line telephone system proposed for the 
Municipal Building. Mr. Kenning advised that through investigation into other 
similar systems, it was found that Management likes the system, staff does not 
like it. Mr. Sweetman defined problems experienced by other users. Mr. 
Sweetman also identified the need for an intercom system throughout the Building. 
Council concurred that specifications be prepared to go to bid for the proposed 
system, that the specifications be reviewed by the C-FACTs Committee and then 
advertised. An Intercom will be included in the specifications, as an alternate. 
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The majority of Council concurred that the Health District Contract be 
placed on the agenda for the next Council Meeting. 

~~ 
Clerk of Council 


